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TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:








The purpose of this letter is to provide guidance on issues of concern to medical providers participating in the Medical Provider Component of the Medical Expenditure Panel Survey (MEPS).





The Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ) is an agency of the Department of Health and Human Services and the U.S. Public Health Service.  AHRQ is the agency responsible for conducting the Medical Expenditure Panel Survey.  AHRQ’s contractor, Westat, collects and processes data for the project.  





The collection of individually identifiable health information for MEPS is governed by two laws, the Privacy Rule (also known as HIPAA) and the Public Health Service Act, which mandates the protection of information collected under AHRQ’s authorizing legislation.  The relevant sections of the Public Health Service Act ensure the confidentiality of information collected for MEPS, providing protection that extends beyond the limits of the HIPAA Privacy Rule to safeguard information after it has been released by a covered entity.   





Individually Identifiable Health Information May be Released to AHRQ





The HIPAA Privacy Rule establishes the conditions under which protected health information may be used or disclosed by covered entities for research purposes.  The Privacy Rule specifies that a covered entity may disclose individually identifiable health information if it obtains an authorization form signed by the patient granting permission for the release.  The authorization form signed by patients who are participating in MEPS was revised in 2003 to ensure that it meets the requirements of the Privacy Rule. Medical providers contacted for MEPS are asked to release information only for patients for whom a signed authorization form has been obtained.   





I invite and encourage your participation in this important national research effort.  Be assured that the confidentiality requirements placed on the study by the Public Health Service Act will provide continuing protection to all personal health information released to the study. 





If you have questions or concerns, you can call toll-free to the following number:


 1-888-882-8593 or contact me through email at Doris.Lefkowitz@ahrq.hhs.gov.








Sincerely,


�EMBED MSPhotoEd.3���


Doris C. Lefkowitz, Ph.D.


Director, Medical Expenditure Panel Survey




















